SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 1st DECEMBER 2020 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm
Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr L Hungin, Cllr T Norton, Cllr J Holder, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr J Smith, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, and Cllr N Baddeley. 
In attendance:  County Cllr S Chhokar, County Cllr T Butcher, County Cllr S Patel, Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: County Cllr T Butcher expressed his apologies and frustration about the flooding within the village.  He stated that he will continue to lobby for the necessary work to be carried out.  He also said that he would seek agreement for the two funding projects that had been requested for wildflowers and playground safety surfacing.
County Cllr S Chhokar explained about our new Buckinghamshire Council Community Board which covers seven parishes including Denham, Gerrards Cross, Chalfont St Peter, Chalfont St Giles, Fulmer, Hedgerley and Seer Green. The Community Boards had a difficult start because of the pandemic, but it is hoped that the boards will enable a collaborative approach between the different villages and towns.   Cllr Chhokar also asked for Seer Green Parish Councillors to get involved with the working groups that provide funding for local projects.  The Chairman asked that the issues she had previously raised that are flooding and parking congestion in the centre of the village would be escalated with the Service Director.
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: None.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the November meeting were approved by Cllr Holder and Cllr Hungin.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  This meeting was held via videoconferencing.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
	COUNCILLOR/

CLERK
	ACTION
	OUTCOME

	Thomas
	To address concerns about increased parking in the village centre and monitor the situation during lockdown.
	A considerable reduction in parking noted during lockdown whilst The Cricketers Public House has been closed leading to the conclusion that loss of its car park is exacerbating the problem.

When I raised this and the flooding on Chalfont Road at the Community Board meeting, Cllr Chokkar said he would escalate both issues to the Service Director’s Champion for our area.  It is my intention to write to him with both Tim Butcher and Steve Patel in copy asking if he could do this so that we can take the matter forward.

Contacting Bus company pending contact with Service Director’s Champion.

Action: MT

	Thomas/Hungin
	Quotation for repair/replacement to concrete shed at the rec.
	Inspected damage but need to identify suitable contractor to give an opinion on its safety.  Suggest item to appear on a separate agenda to discuss if this shed is needed or not and whether it is structurally safe in its present state and just needs a new door.

Action: MT

	Clerk
	Job description for work required around the village to be prepared.
	This was done and sent to Olwyn & Carole.  Suggest further action is that they agree it and email to other Councillors for comment.  The possibility of employing a Hay Warden part time then needs to be explored/evaluated with other Parish Councils and a costing obtained.

Suggest Action: ODO & CH

	Norton
	To inspect the rusting shackles on one of the bird nest swings
	Done. Suggest this action remains on the Minutes as we will not know the result of our funding application for Green Meadow until mid-January and carry out a further inspection at that time.

Action: TN

	Hughes
	Organise the removal of a section of the Blackthorn on the Recreation Ground on 13th November
	This was not completed due to the waterlogged state of the ground.  Discussion now to take place whether this is necessary or not with Cllr Anderson. 

Suggest Action: CH, LH & AA


Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
III. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Thomas and Cllr Hungin have completed the November Health and Safety inspection.  There were no health and safety concerns. Cllr Thomas and Cllr Hungin will carry out the December inspections.  (Action –Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin)    
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:  A branch had been snapped on the Goat Willow Tree and a contractor will be asked to remove it when they are next working in the village as it was not deemed an immediate hazard.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  The Cricket Team will be asked to tie up their cricket nets over winter.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)  A maintenance list for work to be considered next spring is being prepared which currently includes treating and repainting the Cemetery gates and cutting back overgrown foliage on footpath 16 to the Recreation Ground. (Action – Clerk)  
IV. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  
i.
Health and Safety Policy:  It was agreed to publish the approved policy on the Parish Council website.  (Action – Clerk)  
V. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VI. Correspondence:  
· The Annual Rough Sleepers report was sent back to Bucks Council recording a nil return.
· A request had been made by the Allotment Association to remove a branch of a Walnut Tree that overhangs the driveway on the Allotments.  A meeting will be held to determine if this work is necessary as it was felt that it would unbalance the aesthetic appearance of the tree.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Smith)
· It was agreed to renew the membership with the Campaign to Protect Rural England.  (Action – Clerk)  
· Following professional arboricultural advice to remove the two Ash trees at the front of Green Meadow, it was unanimously agreed to cut the trees down to the height of 3 to 4 feet. Two quotations had been received for the work and it was agreed to accept the quotation from Fineland Forestry to remove the trees.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  
· Three bulkhead emergency lights have failed at the Pavilion.  A quotation was approved for their replacement.  (Action – Clerk)  Cllr Anderson stated that he would test them on a monthly basis.

· The Christmas Tree project, which included a new lighting system, had been a great success.  A Crowdfunding initiative had raised £2,038.48 towards the project.  Donations had also been received from Seer Green Gardeners and the Seer Green and Jordans Community Trust.
VII. Finance: 

From 4th November to 1st December 2020:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


    
£13,408.21
Income received:-




   
       
  £3,295.00
The closing bank balances at 30th November totalled:-          
£83,360.54
IX.   

Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

PL/20/3240/VRC
Woodlands, Manor Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2QX

Variation of condition 6 of planning permission PL/20/0073/FA (Demolition of existing dwelling and garage and erection of detached replacement dwelling and new vehicular access.) to allow for changes to the roof, porch, windows and landscaping.

X.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. budget and precept: The final half year accounts were circulated with a budget for 2021/22 and a previously agreed precept increase of 2%.  The accounts were agreed and the budget was approved.  The precept increase request will be sent to Bucks Council.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. WILDFLOWERS:  A wildflower proposal in conjunction with Seer Green Gardeners was circulated that showed three areas for cultivation for 2021 which include Chalfont Road, Bayne Hill and Bottom Lane.  It was unanimously agreed to proceed with the project.  A grant application has been made to the Buckinghamshire Council Community Board for funding.  Seer Green Gardeners have also offered to help fund the project. 
iii. MONTESSORI LEASE:  A quotation for drawing up and issuing a new lease had been provided by Buckinghamshire Council.  It was agreed to request a similar quotation from law firm Blaser Mills, who had been recommended to the Parish Council.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)
iv. newsletter: The next newsletter will include articles on the Community Superheroes, an introduction to our new Councillor Nick Baddeley, an update on the flooding, information on the wildflower project, the village Christmas tree, improved bus service and the Post Office opening hours. It was also agreed to write an article on the recommended removal of the ash trees in Green Meadow.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  It will be sent to the printers before Christmas. (Action – Cllr Holder)
XI.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL:   The Jubilee Hall Sub-Committee’s next meeting will be on 15th December where they will agree whether they plan to open the hall in January as a Covid secure venue. The Audio/Visual installation has now been completed. 
ii. PAVILION: It was agreed that the work recommended by the Pavilion Inspection report should be completed before the lease is signed with a new tenant.  A meeting will be held to prioritise the work required. (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin, Cllr Norton) Due diligence with regard to references will need to be completed before the lease is transferred.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)
iii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  
Chalfont St Peter Cricket Team Proposal: Chalfont St Peter Cricket Club had requested to prepare, maintain and use the Recreation Ground for their matches and training in 2021.  As parking had previously been an issue, further investigation will be made into the proposed use and the vehicle movements of Seer Green Football Club, Seer Green United and the Scout Hut before a final decision is made.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)
XII.
information items:  No items were raised.  


The meeting closed at 9.38pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 5th January 2021, at 7.30pm on Zoom.    
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